17 December 2013
Mr D Hughes 
Head of Regeneration and Planning 
North West Leicestershire District Council 
Council Offices 
Coalville 
Leicestershire, LE67 3FJ 

Dear Mr Hughes 
Application for the designation of a Neighbourhood Plan Area 
I am writing to inform you that Ashby de la Zouch Town Council has taken the decision to develop a Neighbourhood Plan.  Therefore in accordance with the Statutory Instrument, Town and Country Planning England: Neighbourhood Planning (England) Regulations 2012, Ashby de la Zouch Town Council makes a formal application to North West Leicestershire District Council for the designation of the land which will constitute the area in the Neighbourhood Plan. 
The plan will cover Ashby de la Zouch Town Council wards of Ivanhoe, Holywell and Castle. A map identifying the area to which the application related is attached.  The plan will exclude ward of Blackfordby as this is a separate settlement from the town of Ashby de la Zouch with its own distinct identity and planning requirements.
Ashby de la Zouch Town Council is a relevant body for the preparation of a Neighbourhood plan for the purposes of section 61G of the 1990 Town and Country Planning Act.  At the Town Council’s Planning and Transportation Committee meeting held on 9th July 2012 a resolution was passed: ‘to support, in principle, the development of a neighbourhood plan for the parish of Ashby de la Zouch.  The process is to be led and managed by the Town Clerk on behalf of the Town Council’.  At a meeting of the same Committee on 16th December 2013 a resolution was passed: ‘to submit an application to North West Leicestershire District Council for the designation of the Neighbourhood Plan area covering the Ashby de la Zouch Town Council wards of Ivanhoe, Holywell and Castle.’
Ashby de la Zouch Town Council requests that you commence processing this application.  If you require any more information about the application please contact myself.  A copy of the North West Leicestershire District Council Pre-designation form will be submitted as soon as possible.
Yours sincerely

Jack Fargher 
Town Clerk

